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Making Clean Local Energy Accessible Now





The Honorable Dianne Feinstein





31 October 2011

United States Senator, California
US Capitol, Washington, DC 
Subject:  Clarifying State Authority to adopt CLEAN Contracts (aka feed-in tariffs)
Dear Senator Feinstein,

The Clean Coalition is a non-profit organization whose mission is to implement policies and programs that accelerate the transition to cost-effective clean energy while delivering unparalleled economic benefits.  As such, we support your efforts to clarify in the Senate Appropriations Bill (HR2354) that States have the authority to implement Clean Local Energy Accessible Now (CLEAN) Contracts, which have historically been known as feed-in-tariffs.  In particular, the Clean Coalition supports the language offered by Senator Bingaman and vetted with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC), the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC), and the Office of California Governor Brown; as follows:

“Not later than 180 days after the date of enactment of this Act, the Commission shall issue such regulations as are necessary to clarify that the avoided cost determined under section 210(b) of the Public Utility Regulatory Policies Act of 1978 may differ by technology to take into account a State’s requirement that a utility purchase electric energy generated by specified technologies.”

It is important to note that these simple clarifying regulations will preempt legal threats from litigious utilities without requiring any changes to the Public Utility Regulatory Policies Act (PURPA).  Hence, this is a straightforward remedy that will allow states to implement the world’s most proven policy mechanism for deploying cost-effective renewable energy; while stimulating the associated jobs and other economic benefits that are so critically needed around the country.
The success of CLEAN Contracts is undeniable as they are responsible for the vast majority of the renewable energy that has been deployed in the world, including nearly 90% of the solar capacity being deployed today.  With respect to economic benefits, a recent UC Berkeley study showed that a CLEAN approach to California’s 33%-by-2020 renewable energy mandate would result in hundreds of thousands more jobs, tens of billions more private investment, and billions more in tax revenue than the business-as-usual approach.  At the same time, numerous studies confirm that CLEAN Contracts yield the most cost-effective renewable energy for ratepayers due to lower risks and transaction costs than are inherent in other policy mechanisms, including solicitation processes like auctions and Request For Offers (RFOs) and/or the use of Tradable Renewable Energy Credits (TRECs).  
The Clean Coalition is committed to making CLEAN Programs a reality across the nation, and we applaud your leadership on eliminating obstacles.   
Sincerely,

Craig Lewis
Executive Director, Clean Coalition
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